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Whether the claimant was discharged for gross misconduct
misconduct, connected with his work, within the meaning
Section 5 (b) or 6 (c) of the law.

_ NOTICE OF RIGHT OF APPEAL TO COURT _
YOU MAY FILE AN APPEAL FROM THIS DECISION IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE LAWS OF MARYLAND. THE APPEAL MAY BE TAKEN IN PERSON

OR THROUGH AN ATTORNEY IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF BALTIMORE CITY, IF YOU RESIDE IN BALTIMORE CITY, OR THE CIRCUIT COURT OF

THE COUNTY IN MARYLAND IN WHICH YOU RESIDE.

THE PERIOD FOR FILING AN APPEAL EXPIRES AT MIDNIGHT ON
September 24, 1989
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Board has
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appeal Ietter, but has confined its review to the record made

before the Hearing Examiner.

The Hearing Examiner's conclusions of Iaw are incorrect. The
Hearing Exami-ner found as a fact that the claimant was unable
to communicate with his crew sufficiently in order to increase
the safety conditions at the work sites. Based on this fact,
the Hearing Examiner concluded that the claimant had committed
gross misconduct within the meaning of Section 6 (b) of the
law.

The Board disagrees with this conclusj-on. A mere inabiJ-ity to
perform a job function is not misconduct within the meaning of
the Maryland Unemployment Insurance Law. Tn a case such as
this, the employer, who has the burden of proof in a discharge
case, must show that the claimant either deliberately did
something that worsened the safety conditions, allowed a

dangerous condition to occur voluntarily, or neglected his
duties. The employer in this case simply did not meet its
burden. The employer's testimony was general t.estimony that
the claimant was considered a serious problem, that his work
crews had a larger number of accidents than the work crews of
other supervisors, and that he was given many warnings. AII
of these facts, while they may show that the clai-mant was not
a good supervisor, do not show either a defiberate violation
of work rules or negllgence.

A mere showing of substandard job performance is not enough to
prove misconduct within the meaning of the Unemployment
Insurance Law. The employer has not met its burden of proof,
and the Board will adopt the Hearing Examiner's findings of
fact that the claimant's job deficiencies were due to an
inability to communicate with his crew. This does not meet
the definition of misconduct.

DECI S ION

The claimant was discharged, but not for misconduct within the
meaning of Section 6 (b) or 6 (c) of the Maryland Unemployment
Insurance Law. No disqualification is imposed based upon his
separation from Harkless Construction, fnc. The claimant may
contact his IocaI office concerning the other eligibility
requirements of the law.

The decision of the Hearing Examiner is reversed.
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